[image: ]Atlantic Highlands Recreation Committee
Borough of Atlantic Highlands
100 First Avenue
      Atlantic Highlands, NJ 07716
MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 24, 2015
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30pm
In Attendance:  Jacqui Hillman, Regina Hawley Keelen, Jack Archibald, Pam Boyd, Xena Kammers, Mary Lynn Hughes


HOLIDAY SIGNS:  Pam reported that she has purchased the wood for the Holiday signs.  The Art Teacher from Henry Hudson Regional High School will supervise the students that will decorate the signs for Recreation events.  All signs will say “Sponsored by Atlantic Highlands Recreation” across the bottom.  Signs will be made for the Halloween Parade, Santa Coming, Christmas Tree Lighting, House Decorating, Easter Egg Hunt and Garage Sale.  Henry Hudson is requesting paint and brushes to complete the project.  


CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES


APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Jack Archibald made a motion to approve the minutes from the July 23, 2015 meeting, seconded by Pam Boyd and approved by unanimous vote.


PUBLIC COMMENT:  There was no public comment


PROGRAM/EVENTS:

· Summer Rec –There was discussion regarding the budget for the Summer Recreation program.  The CIT program went well, Regina said she will try to increase the number of CIT’s in the program for next year.  
 
· Summer Concerts – Regina reported that Chris Morrisey did an awesome job with the summer concerts.  Jacqui and Pam reported that the concerts were well attended.

· Fall Youth Soccer – Chris was not able to attend tonight’s meeting but sent word that the soccer program is looking great and that the older travel team was well received.  Jacqui and Regina were at the field on the first day of soccer to hand out shirts and socks to the players.  Tom Ciasa is doing a great job with the field, the snack shack is being manned and the bathrooms are open.  Everything is running smoothly, Tony Sherlock is doing a good job, they are getting a positive response.  There is a lack of older girls for the travel team, so they have decided to have a few guest players on the roster to use as needed.

· Yoga on the Bay – Positive feedback on the Yoga program.  Will reach out to see if a winter program should be put in place.

· Halloween Parade – Jacqui reported that the Chamber will not be participating with the parade, but will be donating 50 glow sticks.  There was discussion on the judging and the prizes.  Jacqui offered to donate some pizzas as prizes.  There will be 5 categories being judged; Best Group, Prettiest, Scariest, Most Original and Best Overall.  Participants will receive goodie bags, donated by the Fire Marshal and Xena will order glow sticks to put in the bags.  Discussion followed regarding electing a Grand Marshal to lead the parade.  

Pam Boyd nominated Louis Fligor as Grand Marshal, seconded by Jacqui Hillman and approved by unanimous voice vote.

· Holiday Celebration – Xena reported that she has reached out to the schools for the chorus and choir to perform at the Holiday Celebration.  There was discussion as to what refreshments will be served.  Jacqui noted that after the tree lighting, the Chamber will sponsor “Christmas In The Park” at Veteran’s Park, which will include activities, decorations and Horse and Buggy rides.

· Winter Youth Basketball – Winter Basketball has not started yet.  Chris will update the Commission at the October meeting.

· Kinder Gym – Program is underway with 10 participants already signed up.


NEW BUSINESS: Chris and Jack both offered names of people that they would like to have join the Commission.  Regina suggested that anyone interested come to a few meeting to see how they like it before being offered a position.  

 


ADJOURN: 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mary Lynn Hughes motioned to adjourn, Jacqui Hillman seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, 8:16 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Secretary
image1.png




